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In this issue:

· Regionwide CEO Roundtable Meeting

· Metro Gold Line Eastside Safety Fair Recap
· Metro Kicks off Bike to Work Week
· Exposition Metro Line Construction Authority Board Recap

· Exposition Metro Line Construction Authority West End Open House

	Regionwide CEO Roundtable Meeting

Last Friday, the Regionwide CEOs met to meet the newly elected SCAG president Jon Edney, El Centro Councilman and New FHWA Division Administrator Butch Waidelich, Jr.  In addition, the CEOs discussed the following items:

· Status of the Four Corner’s group 

· ARRA $1.5 Billion Discretionary grant program and what projects the region will submit once the guidelines are released 

· A follow-up letter to Dale Bonner at BT&H Agency regarding Colton Crossing 

· Discussion on how each of the Counties are communicating with cities regarding the $173 million unobligated projects in California that may be rescinded by House transportation and infrastructure committee because of lack of activity 

· Status of latest Infrastructure Container Fee 

· And latest Metrolink budget proposal 

The next scheduled Regionwide CEO meeting is scheduled for June 12th.

Metro Gold Line Eastside Safety Fair Recap
The Safety Fair Saturday May 9 from 9 am to 2 pm held at the East Los Angeles Civic Center turned out approximately 2,000 people.  Metro’s Transit Safety Education team spearheaded this effort in conjunction with the office of Los Angeles County Supervisor and Metro Board Director Gloria Molina in preparation for commencing revenue service of the Metro Gold Line Extension to East Los Angeles.  Highlights of this community event included the premiere of the Metro’s new safety video specifically produced for the new alignment.  Throughout the day, about 800 people viewed the presentation. Metro also introduced robotic-operated mini-rail cars that interact most effectively with children, but delighted many of the crowd.

Joining the safety outreach team for the day were staff from Rail Operation, Corporate Safety and the LA County Sheriffs and Fire Department, California Highway Patrol and Metro’s Security Team.  A full day of staged entertainment was capped by the appearance of the enduringly popular, chart-topping LA band, “El Chicano” that had many dancing in the aisles. 

Metro Kicks Off Bike to Work Week

This morning I joined LA City Councilmember and Metro Board member Jose Huizar, Councilmembers Ed Reyes, Tom LaBonge and others in officially kicking off Bike to Work week here in Los Angeles. The event was held at our Bike to Work kiosk at Olvera Street. Numerous media outlets attended the event including channels 2/9/, 4/22/52, 7, 11/13, La Opinion, The Voice and KFI Radio. Stories are expected to run tonight and tomorrow.

Exposition Metro Line Construction Authority Board Recap

On Thursday, May 7, 2009, the Exposition Metro Line Construction Authority (Expo) Board met at 2:30 p.m. in the Board of Supervisors’ Hearing Room (381B) in the Kenneth Hahn Hall of Administration.

During the meeting, the Expo Board authorized the Chief Executive Officer (CEO) to:

· Execute contract options with Padilla & Associates for DBE and Labor compliance services;

· Execute work order for southern California Gas Company to complete utility relocation at La Brea Avenue and Exposition Boulevard;

· Issue a Construction Package C2 Change Order to FCI/Fluor/Parsons, JV for an additional site to stockpile backfill soil for mechanically stabilized earth walls; 

· Issue a Construction Package A1  Change Order to FCI/Fluor/Parsons, JV for the communications and signals duct bank system; and

· Negotiate a contract modification to contract No. 5-06 with AECOM for environmental and related work associated with Phase 2 of the Expo Project.

The Board also received and filed an update on the status of Metro’s Congestion Pricing Program and Proposed Widening of the Adams Boulevard Overcrossing.  In addition, the Board received an update on the Monthly Project Status update, the Jobs Program update and the monthly report on contracts approved by the Chief Executive Officer.

Exposition Metro Line Construction Authority West End Open House
The Expo Construction Authority will be hosting a Project Status Update Open House for the West End Corridor of the Expo Light Rail Line on Thursday May 21, 2009. 

The meeting will cover presentations on Phase 1 Project Overview and a Construction Status Update. The update includes information on the construction of the Ballona Creek, La Brea and La Cienega bridges, Venice/Robertson aerial station, Expo right-of-way excavation and traffic advisories. 

Thursday, May 21, 2009

Culver City Senior Center

4095 Overland Ave

Culver City, CA 90232

6:30 p.m. - 8:00 p.m.

The complete invitation in available online at http://www.buildexpo.org/meetings.php.
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